
  

 
 

Winter Construction Conditions 
 

The Division of Engineering and Construction has concerns for winter construction 
projects and being able to maintain a clean and safe construction zone throughout 
our winter months. 
 
The work site conditions listed below will provide the least impact on snow removal 
and will aid in keeping our city streets clean and safe during the winter months. 
 

• Smaller work zones; 200 lineal feet increments. 
• Use of fast setting concrete and recessed plates for temporary closures. 

Contractor must report the location of all plates to the Division of Streets at 
216.664.3412. 

• Use of off duty police officers for traffic maintenance. 
• Clean and sweep construction site daily. 
• Close down construction site upon notification of severe weather until the 

expiration of the severe weather watch or warning. 
• No working while parking ban is in effect. 
• The contractor is responsible for salting the work zone as well as maintaining 

safety for pedestrian and vehicular traffic at all times. 
 
As always, each project will be reviewed individually and other conditions may be 
applied as necessary. 
 
Winter can be a production construction season with proper coordination, 
cooperation and compliance. 
 
NOTE: 
The City of Cleveland reserves the right to close any construction in progress 
indefinitely due to weather conditions. 


